
ASTORIA SCHOOL DISTRICT 1C 
785 Alameda Avenue 
Astoria, OR  97103 

 
 

STUDY SESSION MINUTES 
May 13, 2015 

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS/AGENDA MODIFICATIONS 

None. 
 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS PRESENT:   Martin Dursse, Chair 
     Jeanette Sampson, Vice Chair 
     Shawn Helligso, Director  

Grace Laman, Director 
Jenna Rickenbach, Director 

 
ALSO PRESENT:  Craig Hoppes, Superintendent/Clerk; Louise Kallstrom, Director of 
Support Services; Jodie Holthusen, Recorder (Please see Attachment A for complete list 
of attendees.) 
 

1.0 CALL TO ORDER 
Chair Dursse called a meeting of the Board of Directors of Astoria School District No. 
1C, Clatsop County, to order at 6:15 P.M. on Wednesday, May 13, 2015 in the Astoria 
School District Boardroom.  
 

2.0 ASTORIA HIGH SCHOOL PRESENTATION 
Members of the Astoria High School Honors Leadership group gave a 30-minute “State 
of the Union” presentation, reporting the various activities and events taking place 
throughout the school year.  They each talked about their particular department areas, 
some of which include participation in the following committees: 

• Clubs 
• Morale 
• Entertainment 
• Community Outreach 
• Grounds 
• Care Kids 
• Marketing 

 
Chair Dursse thanked the students for attending tonight’s meeting and commended them 
on their dedication and hard work. 
 

3.0 ASTORIA HIGH SCHOOL OPEN PERIOD INFORMATION 
Mr. Jackson discussed open periods for students at Astoria High School with the 
members.  He provided a chart that showed the number of students with open periods, 
whether or not the students are going to graduate on time, and the number of college 
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classes these students have taken.  Mr. Jackson went on to explain that students do not 
have more than one open period.  A large number of the students are taking classes 
through the college which requires them to be gone more than one period.  Students 
graduating from Astoria High School only need to have 25 credits but if they go to school 
for four years they have the ability to earn up to 29 credits.  Mr. Jackson announced that 
the high school is looking at a different bell schedule next year that may help with 
possible absences after open periods.  The board will review the proposed schedule at the 
board meeting in June.  
 

4.0 ADJOURNMENT 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:08 P.M. 
 
 
 
_______________________________                     _____________________________ 
Board Chair      Clerk/Deputy Clerk 


